
REGULAR MEETING - BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1 

DANIELS COUNTY, MONTANA 
Open Session 

 
DATE:      November 2, 2020 
TIME:      5:30 p.m. 
PLACE:     Music Room 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Jesse Cole, Tim Tande,  Leif Handran, Matt Stentoft and DuWayne 

Wilson  
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF PRESENT: Greg Hardy, Caitlin Buer and Colleen Drury 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Kyla Cromwell, Jasmine Johnsrud, Trevor Manternach, Teresa 

Turner, Valita Nelson, Karla Leibrand, Karys Lamb, Carly Rush, 
Jerod Nieskens, Brent Sompi, Shalice Maldonado, Jamie Bronzyck, 
Burl Bowler, Shiralee Girard, Melinda Stentoft, Brandi Halverson, 
Kris Rush, Chad Rush and Jeannie Anderson  

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Chairman Jesse Cole called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. Roll was taken and it was established that a 
quorum was present.   
 
Chairman Cole recognized Patrons & Visitors and asked for any Public Comment.   
Jamie Bronzyck was recognized and wanted to share her concerns regarding the blended “yellow” schedule 
and how distance learning was negatively affecting her children.  Others to also voice their concerns – both 
positive and negative - included Brandi Halverson, Melinda Stentoft, Trevor Manternach, Carly Rush, Burl 
Bowler and staff members Kyla Cromwell, Teresa Turner and Karla Leibrand 
 
On motion by Matt Stentoft and seconded by DuWayne Wilson, the minutes from the October 12, 2020 Regular 
meeting were approved unanimously as presented.   
 
Informational: 
There were no informational items. 
 
Staff Reports: 
The Principal and Superintendent reports were discussed and are attached and made a part of these minutes by 
reference. 
 
Committee Reports: 
No committee’s met. 
 
Finance: 
On motion by Leif Handran and seconded by Matt Stentoft, Claims #17040 - #17072, excluding spoiled claims 
#17045 - #17048, dated October 8, 2020 – October 30, 2020 in the amount of $42,283.84, were approved 
unanimously as presented.  
 
On motion by Leif Handran, and seconded by DuWayne Wilson, the Activities Report for the month of 
October, 2020 was approved unanimously as presented. 
 
Actionable Items: 
There was no action on the first item – Contract with NFHS. 
 
DuWayne Wilson moved to include Brayden Cromwell to the substitute list for the 2020-2021 school year, 
pending background check.  Matt Stentoft seconded and all present voted in favor. 
 



Leif Handran moved the first reading to resolve that the Scobey Spartan Marquis, which is the property of 
School District No 1, has become abandoned, obsolete, undesirable or unsuitable for the purposes of the 
district, and consider the adoption  of a resolution to authorize the sale of disposition of such property.  Matt 
Stentoft seconded and all present voted in favor. 
 
Next regular meeting is tentatively set for December 11, 2020, with breakfast at 8:00 a.m., followed by the 
business meeting and a walk-through of the school facility.   
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned 
 
___________________________________           _______________________________________ 
Chairman                   District Clerk  


